

Woodlawn Park City Council Special Meeting February 12, 2024

The Woodlawn Park City Council called a special meeting on Monday, February 12, 2024, for the purpose of nominating a replacement to fill the vacancy in the office of Councilperson created by the death of Thomas M. Nunn on January 17, 2024. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call. **Present:** Mayor Mike Brown; Councilmembers Nancye Claypool, George Langford, Ed Purcell, Suzanna Stoll, and Doug Watson; City Clerk Jennifer Osborne, and Attorney Matt Carey.

Mayor Mike Brown began the meeting by asking for a moment of silence for Councilmember Nunn, who served the City of Woodlawn Park well for 10 years. The moment of silence was followed by the playing of a recording of Councilmember Nunn and Mrs. Kathy Haywood singing "You Needed Me," which was also played and Councilmember Nunn's funeral.

Mayor Brown then asked for nominations to fill the current vacancy. Councilmember Langford nominated Kevin Cassaro of Green Meadow Circle. Councilmember Langford has known Mr. Cassaro for several years. Mayor Brown asked for any discussion on the candidate. No discussion was recorded. Councilmember Watson seconded the nomination. A vote was taken by secret ballot with the clerk recording five votes in favor of Mr. Cassaro. Mayor Brown announced the unanimous election of Mr. Cassaro.

Councilmember Watson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Councilmember Claypool seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Following the meeting, Mr. Carey swore Mr. Cassaro into office.

Respectfully submitted,

ennifer Ošborne, Clerk

Mike Brown, Mayor